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Curates Blog:

R G““‘%,’, Well, first of all Happy New Year each and every cne of you, doesn’t time fly! It really doesn’t
- seem a year since we were back at the beginning of 2016 does it, and what a year that turned

1' ; out to be. It does seem that more around the globe got packed into 2016 than ordinarily

h g should. So maybe a hope and prayer for this year could be to ask for some calm, let the dust

e settle and give peace a chance, both in political and military terms across the World,

througheout Europe and our Country too.

falways find it difficult writing at this time of year, for what you read now is prepared at the beginning of

December, before the peak of the Christmas season, it’s the height of excitement for many, the pinnacle of

stress for many others too. Yet as you read it, Christmas is already a dim and distant memory. But something

that can connect us across time is the Christmas Crib, that Nativity scene that is set out in our churches, in our

homes, in our schools and 1 even saw a fantastic one at the Christmas Market a few days ago. That story that

connects us all however we have celebrated Christmas, it even crosses faiths, Jesus is important in different

ways to Jews, Moslems and Christians alike.

.....but, as | said, it can connect us across time, connecting me as | write this before Christmas and you as you

start the New Year, and here’s how...... If you go into most churches over Christmas you will see a crib, Mary,

loseph, Jesus, sheep and shepherds, maybe an angel or two, lovely isn’t it.....Hang on, HANG ON|, | hear you

say where’s the Three Kings, those Wise Men and their presents..... well that’s the point, they're not there,

because they didn’t get there (according to Matthew’s Gospel) until considerably after the birth and our

traditions give us the date of the 6" January. So really they shouldn’t be placed into the crib scene until then

the 6'" January or as we name it in the church ‘The Epiphany’, the date Jesus Christ was revealed outside the

Jewish world, to the Gentiles... to us.

6% of January is of course the day after 12 night and our decorations should be down by now, but how about

this for a new tradition. As we do in church, take the tree and tinsel down, put all the lights away, but leave

out your nativity scene.....and then add in those Three Kings or Wise Men (on the right day of course) and

leave it out for another week or so. The glitz, the glamour and dust collecting traps of Christmas will be gone,

but the true meaning will still be there in front of you for a few days more, on its own, unfettered by the

commercialism that has become our season of goodwill.

It might just lift your spirits in the dark short days ahead, it might help you focus on this New Year, with all its

hope and dreams of a better world for us, our family and friends, in fact for all our neighbours at home and

across the world.

The Son of God, coming as a baby, changed the world.

He can also change lives too.

Every blessing,

Chris
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Lawres Group Clergy:

Vicar: Revd Penny Green 01522 595596 revdpelavirginmedia.com
Associate Priest: Revd Sue Bradley

Associate Priest: Revd Carol Bason

Assistant Curate: Revd Chris Hewitt

Church Wardens  Mrs L. Forman Applegarth, Ferry Road Fiskerton 01526 398316
(Fiskerton) Mrs A Townsend 25 St. Clement’s Drive Fiskerton 01522 595109
Church Key also available from: Mrs M Gibson, 14 Ferryside Gardens 01522 752117
Benefice Website: www.southlawresbenefice.org.uk

MESSY CHURCH

4pm Sunday January 2204,
St Clement’s Church
Lots of fun activities.
All parents and children are very welcom




SERVICES for the Lawres Group JANUARY 2017

1. Naming & Circumcision of Jesus
10.45am Group Holy Communion at Greetwell

8™ Epiphany
8am Holy Communion at Cherry Willingham

9.15am Holy Communion at Fiskerton

9.15am Morning Praise at Reepham
10.45am Holy Communion at Cherry Willingham
Spm Healing Service at Fiskerton

15", 2" Sunday of Epiphany
9.15am Holy Communion at Fiskerton
10.45am Holy Communion at Cherry Willingham
4pm Family Worship at Reepham
6.30pm Compline at Cherry Willingham

22", 3. Sunday of Epiphany
8am Holy Communion at Cherry Willingham

9.15am Holy Communion at Reepham
10.45am Morning Praise at Cherry Willingham
4pm Messy Church at Fiskerton

29", 4™ Sunday of Epiphany
10am Group Holy Communion at Cherry Willingham

Holy Communion will be held at Cherry Willingham Church at 9.30am on:-
Wednesday January 4™, 11t 18t 25t

Service Rota for fanuary

Sidesperson Reader Intercessions Cleaning
8, Jean Lunn Carol Proctor CLERGY Carol Proctor &
Ephesians 3: 1 - 12 Ferryside Sandy Massey
15, Carol Proctor Gill Walkinton CLERGY
1 Corinth.1: 1-9 Lincoln Rd.
2204, Messy Church Carol Makinder
Feb. Frank Johnson Paul Forman Lynda Forman Maureen Broad
3", Clubs & Societies

Can vou help?

St Clement’s Church is in need of a little help.

We would be very grateful for people to help clean the Church
approximately once in every 3 months and/ or arrange the flowers about
once a year. This really is a case of every little helps.

If you feel that you have a small amount of time to spare to do this, then
please contact either Lynda or Annette. Phone numbers are on the first page of this Newsletter.

Thank you very much.




YWhat's On in January In the Village:-

THE LUNCH POT

Do come and join us for lunch in the Village Hall.
It will only cost you £3. 00 pp

The dates for January are Tuesday 10%, & 24%,
To Book a place, please call Mary on 595291

Flix In The Stix - Fiskerton January Screening

After our successful Christmas screenings, Flix in the Stix is back for the new
year with more cinematic delights delivered straight to your doorstep.
In January, Flix in the Stix will be screening some fresh and fun independent
_ films. In Fiskerton, the village hall committee chose to screen.....

Cafe Society on Thursday 19" January.
‘, Written and directed by the legendary Woody Allen, this romantic comedy
boasts an all-star cast featuring Jesse Eisenberg (The Social Network, Now You See Me),
Kristen Stewart (Twilight, Snow White and the Huntsman) and Steve Carell (The Big Short,
The 40-Year Old Virgin). Set in the 1930s, it sees a Bronx native move to Hollywood and
fall in love with a young woman who is seeing a married man.
As usual tickets cost £3, with £1 from every ticket donated to the village hall committee or
parish council for use within the venue or local community. Blueprint: Film Foundation are
a non-profit organisation and all other box-office proceeds will be put towards running the
project.
Food and drinks will also be available at each screening, with all proceeds going
to the local village hall committee. Doors open at 7pm.
This project is currently funded in part by Big Lottery Fund’s ‘Awards for All’ initiative to
improve communities as well as by the British Film Institute’s ‘Neighbourhood Cinema’
initiative and ‘Film Audience Network’ (through Film Hub Central East) to bring specialised
film programming into areas with limited access to a cinema. The funding allows
Blueprint: Film Foundation to provide screenings to village halls at no cost to the

committee.

For more information about the film programme, visit www.flixinthestix.co.uk. You can
also stay up to date by liking Flix In The Stix on Facebook at www.faceboock.com/
flixinthestixlincolnshire or by following them on Twitter @FlixInStix.

IMPORTANT NEWSLETTER
INFORMATION:

Items for the February 2017 edition
MUST be with the editor BEFORE
January 19t
Items can be handed in at Wishing Well Stores,
or they can be posted to Mrs L.Forman,
‘Applegarth’, Ferry Rd. Fiskerton, Lincoln
IN3 4HU TEL: 01526 398316.

Or email to
fiskertonnewsletter@btinternet.com
Please Note: Items arriving after this date
cannot be guaranteed to be included




FISKERTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

At the time of writing this update the draft Fiskerton Neighbourhood plan is still in its consultation
period. By the time you read this the consultation period will be over and the Neighbourhood Plan
Group will be considering all the responses and making adjustments to produce a final plan.

Summaries of the neighbourhood plan and the draft plan itself have been distributed to households

throughout the village.
There is also a large amount of information available on the following website;

http://fiskerton-lincs.org.uk/home/parish-council/neighbourhood-slan

The future timeline comprises:

Assess comments from the public consultation Jan 2017
Make any amendments to the plan Feb 2017
Submit the final NP to WLDC Mar 2017
WLDC undertake a final public consultation of the plan Apr 2017
Independent examination of the plan May 2017
Public referendum Jul 2017
Adoption of the plan by WLDC Aug 2017

2017 will be a very important year for the development of Fiskerton. The above plan, if adopted, will
control the development for the next 20 years and the NPG have been considering the plan for the
benefit of the residents and future generations. Paramount in the considerations has been the
preservation of the existing services in the village and the establishment of open green spaces,
managed by the community, for residents of all ages to access and use as they please. As | said in the
December Newsletter every resident will get the chance to accept or reject the plan to complete this
democratic process. | am sure 2017 will be a most significant year in the historic development of
Fiskerton as a pleasant rural village. We can all get involved.

Robert Wall

Parish Council, Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Group.
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Fiskerton Parish Council News

Happy New Year
Fiskerton Parish Council wishes everyone a happy new year and may each and every member of our
community have their aspirations realised.

Bus Shelters
The council continues with its commitment toward the provision of bus shelters. Some of this work has
been paid for out of a grant which the parish council applied for. The grant reduces the council tax

burden. An order has been placed to have an additional bus shelter installed at Short Ferry.

Parish Precept 2017 -18

The Parish Council continues to work toward making Fiskerton a better place to live and strive to
maintain and improve the area becomes increasingly difficult as costs increase and sources of income
are reduced. The council recently met to consider the annual precept. That is money claimed from the
district council (West Lindsey) which is charged back to residents and appears on their council tax bills.
This year has seen increases in the cost of maintaining the parish office located in the village hall and
a reduction in the funds provided by Lincolnshire County Council (LCC) toward grass cutting costs. On
top of this for the 2017-18 year the LCC grass cutting grant is reduced to zero and West Lindsey have
said the council tax support grant is to be removed. This has reduced income for next year by an
estimated £4,400 and increased operating costs by £600. The Parish council has resolved to claim a
precept of £22,000 for the year 2017 -18. The precept for the current year is £18,000 therefore there is
a £4,000 increase. This increase equates to approximately £7 per household.



Parking on Pavements and Verges

The council regularly received reports about parking on verges and vehicles blocking the path for
pedestrians forcing them to walk into the road. Parking on grass verges at this time of year causes
damage as verges become rutted and mud gets onto the pavements and the road. Incidents where
vehicles completely block the pavement will be reported to the police who are empowered to issue fixed
penalty notices for the offence. Observing a few simple rules such as, avoid parking on grass verges
and pavements and park off road where possible will benefit everyone by helping to keep our village
tidy and safe.

Litter

The problem with litter around the village hall has been reduced by periodic litter picking. Also the
quantity of litter has reduced since the teenager’'s shelter was removed. However there remains the
odd incident where action needs to be taken. Litter picking has been an expensive job and this year the
parish council is considering asking for volunteers to spend a few hours picking up and disposing of
litter. If you wish to volunteer for what would be no more than a two hour session give the clerk your
contact details and he will let you know when to come.

Fly posting is another activity that litters the streets. As highway authority, the county council has powers
to take action against people who persistently advertise on the public highway. However some public
service material may be permitted subject to licence. Again a few simple guidelines will help. If you
need to put up posters, providing there is space, the parish clerk will be happy for you to use the parish
notice board. The notice board is situated outside the village hall. If you take it upon yourself to post
notices on lamp posts etcetera there is a risk of breaching the Highways Act. If you have to post notices
will you please remove them after the event? This paper, The Fiskerton News, is as good a place as
any to advertise your event.

Drainage

An incident occurred near the open space at Holmfield. Apparently young people built a makeshift
crossing point over a drainage ditch. The parish council was called upon and removed wood and rubble
which would impede drainage. Also at this time of year ditches are likely to have slippery sides and
standing water. Please advise your children to keep well away.

A manhole cover near the flood lagoon behind the village hall had to be replaced after it was smashed,
allegedly by a tractor. Again parents are asked to advise their children not to play in or around the flood
lagoon. There could be deep water and should a manhole cover be dislodged again a person could fall
in the void.

Neighbourhood Plan

Neighbourhood planning is not something unique to Fiskerton it is happening all over the country. The
parish councils working group (NPG) is grant funded and good progress is being made as they are now
well into the formal consultation stages. Public meetings and drop in sessions have been held as the
NPG seek the views of Fiskerton people. There is much more information on the parish councils website
that could be written in this column. Please take a few minutes to look over the plan.

Parish Council Meeting
The next meeting of the parish council is on Monday 6" February at 7:30pm. Minutes of previous
meetings are displayed on the Parish Council website.

Stan Hall - Parish Clerk — clerk@fiskerton-lincs.org.uk
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Men2gether
The Men’s Breakfast
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Unfortunately the Men's Breakfast is no more!
We have unfortunately had to stop meeting due to the low numbers attending.

Many thanks to all those who have supported us in the past and to Zena and her staff at Rosie Lea
Café on The Parade, Cherry Willingham for looking after us so well over the last few years.



Christopher Darcel, West Lindsey District Councillor for the Cherry Willingham Ward, tel 01522 750 411
Email chris.darcell @email.com, or knock on the door, 3 Holmfield, Fiskerton.

PLEASE NOTE: The opinions expressed in the following piece are the personal views of
Councillor Darcel and do not necessarily represent the views of other local officers and
organisations.

What a difference a month makes. Last month I wrote how pleased I was with the hospital service at dealing
with an emergency request for my grandson. Yesterday I was told of a completely different response by a
resident who phoned 999 on behalf of his wife. The operator refused to send an ambulance. His wife was in
agony with stomach pain. Fortunately, he is a car owner and drove his wife to A & E. Although the department
did not appear busy, his wife was not seen immediately. When she was seen, his wife was operated on at once.
His wife is still in the intensive care unit 2 or 3 days later. The resident has since been told that if he had not got
his wife to hospital when he did, the outcome would have been seriously different.

It is not a happy story about the ambulance service and I'm just wondering how many other residents
may have experienced similar incidents.Please let me know.

On Monday 21* November, during Open Forum 2 those at the meeting were told by representatives of
the Neighbourhood Plan Group that new development in Fiskerton could equally well be to the west of the
village, as to the east. Those who have been campaigning to keep extra cars out of the centre of the village or
who have been worried about extra flooding in Ferry Road were relieved to hear the news.It will be interesting
to see the results of the consultation when they are presented to the village in January before finally being

forwarded to West Lindsey as promised at the meeting.
I'had a late night the night Thursday 8" December. I was at the count for the election for a Sleaford MP and as

you will know the Conservatives won by a landslide.l had previously delivered dozens of leaflets for Councillor
Marianne Overton. Marianne got over 2800 votes, a few hundred less than Labour, who In turn got a few less
than the Liberals who in turn got a few less than UKIP. I came home with a feeling that unless you have an
issue such as the closing of a local hospital independent candidates have very little chance of being elected.

According to residents I met, they were bombarded with flyers, newspapers and telephone calls. I met
numerous leaflet deliverers from across the country and newspapers and the television have been full of
coverage of the main parties. Forgetting Brexit, the talking points I heard were, hospitals, doctor shortage,
immigration, roads and potholes, cuts, and poor police coverage. I came away wondering the reasons for such a
landslide victory.

Last but not least, one new Fiskerton resident, suggested I visited the ShortFerry Christmas Fayre. I am
glad I did. I came away with several paintings, a magnificent fruitcake and lots of nik-naks. It is amazing what
you can learn from someone who has only been in the village five minutes.

Happy New Year.

*****************************************************************************************

POLICE NEWS: Nettleham Neighbourhood Policing Team, Police Station, Scothern Lane,
Nettleham LN2 2TU E.mail nettleham.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk twitter.com(@npt-nettleham

Call your LOCAL Police: 101 Only in an EMERGENCY call 999

Winter motoring requires special care and a little preparation if you are to avoid a breakdown or accident. This
guide is intended to help you with your journeys in adverse weather, especially as it gets worse over winter. If
you must drive in snowy conditions, make sure your vehicle is well prepared and that you know how to handle
your vehicle in dangerous road conditions.

Consult the manufacturer’s manual for tips specific to driving your vehicle in slippery conditions.
Modern vehicles are fitted with various safety systems which are there to aid you. These systems may be
labelled as ABS (antilock braking system), TSC (traction control system), ESC/P (electronic stability control
system/programme). There are often labelled buttons on the vehicle’s dashboard and linked into warning lights
which illuminate when they are operating. Read the vehicle manual and understand what these systems can do

for you and how they operate.
Before you set out always check your route making sure you listen for realtime weather warnings and

traffic information and are prepared to change or delay your journey dependant on advice being given and let
somebody know where you are going and the route you are intending to take.

Before Setting Off turn on your lights to increase your visibility to other motorists and keep your
lights and windscreen clean. Clear all your windows and lights of any snow, ice or frost. Clear any snow off the
bonnet and roof of the vehicle before you drive off. It can blow on to or slip down over the windscreen and
obscure your view or blow onto the vehicle behind you.



NETTLEHAM MEDICAL PRACTICE

LINCOLNSHIRE CARE PORTAL

In Lincolnshire, we are improving the way information about you is shared between health and care
professionals in order to deliver better care. The new system is called the Care Portal.

It will provide a view of selected information about you that is contained in existing electronic record
systems across the county. This will include:

lab tests

X-rays

appointments

discharge letters

medication

allergies

care plans that you might have put together with your GP, carer or social worker

YWYV VYV

The Care Portal will deliver more joined up, coordinated care delivered by staff working more
effectively together, with more time saved to focus on patients.

Find out more at www.lincolnshirehealthandcare.org/care-portal

or call 01522 421888. Leaflet about the care portal are available in the practice waiting rooms.

If you do not wish for your data to be shared you will need to complete an opt out form which can be
downloaded from the Care Portal website or speak to one of the receptionists at the practice

Lincolnshire Health and Care

Shaping services to meet your needs into the future

SMOKING CESSATION

As it is the time of year again when resolutions are made, the practice would like
to remind patients that we hold weekly smoking cessation clinics to which you can
self -refer. If you are wishing to stop smoking and would like some help, please
contact the practice and book an appointment with either Cathy or Vicky who will
be happy to work with you in becoming a non- smoker.

MONTHLY EARLY CLOSURES FOR TRAINING 2017

In order to enable our doctors and staff to be kept up to date Nettleham surgery will be closed for training at
1pm on the following afternoons. Emergency help is still available by calling 111.

Tuesday 17" January 2017 Tuesday 21° February 2017 Tuesday 21 March 2017
CONTACT DETAILS
Telephone - 01522 751717 (When the surgery is closed please ring Freephone 111)

WEBSITE — www.nettlehammedical.co.uk PRACTICE MANAGER — HELEN LUNN




Church for Life in
today’s world:

Canrre

b porating Charry Willinghsm Litoary

Sunday Services — January
Al services are family and youth-friendly, usually with a vibrant children’s programme (Kidzone).

All our services are now held in The Vine Centre, The Parade, Cherry Willingham
(the Library building)
The Vine Church is linked to a children’s home and home for shandoned bablas in Kervya, through regular
support and shori-term work as volunteers in the homes; there is a range of opportunities to get involved

in this mportant work

The Mix
for 11-17 year-olds
Friday Nights 7pm
Adults: Tues 8pm, Cherry Willingham, Wed 8pm, Fiskerton Lots of different activities
Tel 876996 for details

Connect groups for all ages, providing o social setting for you to connect
with people, understand the Bible and grow in faith

Souled Out — after school on Tuesdays 3.30-4.30pm - hot dogs, games,
life and faith for 11-14vear-olds

For other church activities, see www.thevinecommunitychurch.ora,uk
or phone the Church Office on (01522) 872011

The Vine Community Church (Registered CIO number 1158738) is part of the Ground
Level Network of Churches

Cherry Willingham library has reopened, operated by volunteers from The Vine Community Church
Opening hours are:-
Thursdays 9.30am to 12.30pm & 3.30pm to 5.30pm
Saturdays 10.00am to 12.00noon

2017 Date for the Diary:

West Lindsey Open Churches Festival: May 13/14%h. St
Clement's Church will be open as usual, for both days - as
will all the Churches in our Benefice.

This year St. Clement's is holding a SCARECROW weekend.
We hope lots of you in the village will make your own
scarecrows - to your own design, and whatever size you wish
and then bring them to Church, to be displayed throughout the weekend.

They can be cartoon characters, film characters, animals, traditional -whatever you can
think of - try googling 'Scarecrow Making' there are 758,000 results! So, NO Excuses!

There will also be some information about straw for stuffing - although you may use
whatever you wish and have to hand for this.

There will be more details in forthcoming issues of the Newsletter.



If you are not already,

BECOME A .............

“FRIEND OF ST. CLEMENT’S CHURCH”

Monthly Prizes of
£25 £10 £5 £5

£24 for a 12 month’s subscription

£12 for a 6 month’s subscription

i VEAR'S RESOLU*ITO

1

oK

NAME
ADDRESS

TEL. NO.

I enclose: £24 £12 (Please delete one)

Return To: Paul Forman, Applegarth, Ferry Road, Fiskerton LN3 4HU
Tel 01526 398316

Cheques made payable to St. Clement’s Church Fiskerton




Treat

Christopher Allen
Dip CFHP MPS pract (FHP) MVR

Cutstanding childcars and education for children aged 0411 years old.

It’s easy to neglect your feet.
Why keep putting it off?
The solution is simple

EEre < o i s edp i A .
Tresiments inchale TREAT YOUR FEET!
- sl frim & file

+ Fuilfpart tme day care for B-Byrs
= Before and afler schoot care

+ Sohool Holiday cover

« Emergency cover

~ {attus & comn revrarest

< YRR treatient

- inprnwdng toerails ] Flaxible snd refiable  References available on request
Evening and weekend
appointments

L - Fungal conditinng { Tel: 07917 532296

- Heel pain

Email:chrisallenredleas@yahoo.co.uk

www loobylooschildcare co.uk
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Larry Jackson

Domestic appliance repairs/service
formerly Hotpoint/Creda engineer with
30 years service

e  Fast, Friendly Service
¢ No Call-out charge

M.C.H. PLASTERING
INTERNAL & EXTERNAL
FLOOR SCREEDS etc.

e Repairs to most leading makes of ........
Washers, Dishwashers, Cookers

42 years experience _ :
Refrigeration, Tumble Driers

Tel: 07801539072

Tel: 01526 398101
mobile: 07957861306
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< Y857 480 404 - Lester Tyler
Frad 318 FEE - Staart Beckett
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General Plumbing Maintenance & Repsairs

Boiler Servicing & Repairs
Boiler Replacements
Central Heating installation & Repairs
Bathroom Installations
Gas Safety Certificates
LPG
Fwﬁ meessmm&:af aﬁﬁ Sﬂmﬂﬁm&fe SEF‘WQ& G&Fﬁ

biie Foot He |
20 @ Practitioner @,

Nail trimming, Corn
removal, Callus
reduction, Diabetic foot
care, Ingrown toenails,
Cracked heels, Home
visits & more,

Liam Hotchin pipcrup, mpspract
01526 398257 /1 D7539 610895

@mmonc{ glizzmg

Excellent quality at affordable prices
on UPVc Conservatories, Windows, Doors,
Misted Units, Soffit, Facia & Guttering
Cladding & Garage Conversions
initial call lasts 15 minutes
We require NO signature on initial call.

{(Why not visit our new , BIGGER/BETTER showroom where you
can see our qualily windows, doors, conservatories for
yourself?)

NEW Showroom: Bishop Road, Lincoln LN2 4J7
(Past Tesco, opposite Jewsons)
For a service you can rely on call 01522 753646

www, hotchinfoothealth. co.uk
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CHRIS ROOKE I DAY TRIPS
NMANAGENMENT [LINMITED Tues 14 March, Leeds, £20
l Wed 22nd March, Cambridge, £22
For a Personal Accountancy, Taxation Mon 3¢ April, Bakewell & Afternoon Tea Cruise, £37
and Business Advice Service l Thurs 27% Apr, Joseph & Technicolor Dreamcoat, £47
*  Selfassessment tax returns - Thurs 4t May, Liverpool & Musical Tour, £30
*  Accounts preparation and filing I Wed 10 May, Bomber Command Experience, £25
*  Payroll - weekly or monthly calculations
* VAT returns l 2017 COACH HOLIDAYS
*  Cashflow forecasts *NEW SPECIAL OFFER*
*  Book-keeping services I Mon 23rd fan, Paignton Cosy Break, 5 days, from £199
*  SAGE and other computerised accounts work Fri 10 Feb, Four Star Mystery Tour
*  Business start-up’s and incorporations I 2 days, from £105
A prempt and reliable service Sat 11 Feb, Snowdrops in Norfolk
for all yeur accountancy needs whether a sele trader, 2 days, from £109
partnership or limited company l ’ , ) .
For further information contact Chris on Mon 27t Feb, Torquay 40’s & 50s Revived
(01522) 543500 or 07743 687606 I 5 days, from £259
E-mail: chris@chrisrookemanagement.co.uk PC Coaches of Lincoln
Greetwell Place, 2 Lime Kiln Way,
Greetwell Road, Lincoln LN2 4US I Tel 01522 533605

| www.pccoaches.co.uk







